


UTILITY NOTES TO BE INCLUDED IN THE PROPOSAL 
SPECIAL NOTES FOR UTILITY CLEARANCE 

IMPACT ON CONSTRUCTION 
 

Henderson County, STPM 7997 (1) 
 Project No. FD52 051 79362 01U 

CS 1372 – Watson Lane 
Item No. 2-710.00 

 
 
The following utility companies have facilities to be relocated and/or adjusted on subject 
Project. It should be assumed that these areas will not be available to the Contractor prior 
to the estimated completion dates. 
 
AT&T: is currently working to relocate their facilities. AT&T expects to complete the 
relocation by February 1st 2010.  
 
Henderson Municipal Power and Light: will complete their relocation by the letting. 
 
Henderson Municipal Gas: will complete their relocation by the letting. 
 

 
COORDINATION WITH UTILITY FACILITY OWNERS 
 
 
The Contractor will be responsible for contacting all utility facility owners on the 
subject project to have existing facilities located in the field.  The Contractor will 
coordinate his activities with the utility facility owners to minimize and, where 
possible, avoid conflicts with utility facilities. 
 
Where conflicts with utility facilities are unavoidable the Contractor will coordinate 
any necessary relocation work with the facility owner.  

 
 

PROTECTION OF UTILITIES 
 

The location of utilities provided in the contract documents has been furnished by the 
facility owners and/or by reviewing record drawings and may not be accurate.  It will be 
the roadway contractor’s responsibility to locate utilities before excavating by calling the 
various utility owners and by examining any supplemental information supplied by the 
cabinet. If necessary, the roadway contractor shall determine the exact location and 
elevation of utilities by hand digging to expose utilities before excavating in the area of a 
utility. The cost of repair and any other associated costs for any damage to utilities caused 
by the roadway contractor’s operations shall be borne by the roadway contractor. 
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The contractor is advised to contact the BUD one-call system at 1-800-752-6007 at least 
two working days prior to excavating.  Contractor should be aware that owners of 
underground facilities are not required to be members of the BUD one-call system. It 
may be necessary for the contractor to contact the County Court Clerk to determine what 
utility companies have facilities in the project area. 
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